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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Douglas R. Walker, City Attorney 
 
Meeting:  March 8, 2005 
 
Subject: Public Hearing Regarding the Purchase of the Property 

Located at 1204 West Second Street and Resolution 
Authorizing the Purchase of the Property at 1204 West 
Second Street, Grand Island, Nebraska 

 
Item #’s:  E-1 & G-12 
 
Presenter(s): Douglas R. Walker, City Attorney 
 
 

Background  
 

The Grand Island Library Foundation has been acquiring property in the block west of 
the Edith Abbott Memorial Library to donate to the City of Grand Island. The Library 
Foundation did not have sufficient funds to purchase the property at 1204 West Second 
Street, which is currently occupied by a Taco John’s restaurant. The City has entered into 
negotiations with the owners of this property, who are James J. Wiltgen and Barbara A. 
Wiltgen, and has concluded an Agreement for Warranty Deed for this property. The 
acquisition of this property and the Agreement for Warranty Deed are the subject of the 
public hearing and the subsequent resolution for the Council’s consideration at this 
meeting. 
 

Discussion 
 

In order to complete the purchase of all of the properties on the block west of the Edith 
Abbott Memorial Library, it was necessary for the City of Grand Island to purchase the 
property at 1204 West Second Street, on which a Taco John’s restaurant is located. The 
agreement that has been reached with the current owners of the property, James J. 
Wiltgen and Barbara A. Wiltgen, takes into account the purchase of the property as well 
as several items of personal property in the restaurant business and relocation expenses. It 
is the opinion of city staff that the agreement that has been reached with the Wiltgens for 
the purchase of this property is an equitable agreement and will enable the city to 
complete the acquisition of property in the block west of the Edith Abbott Library to 
enable the planned library expansion.  
 



Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand.  
The Council may: 
 

1. Move to approve the purchase of the property. 
2. Do not pass the resolution authorizing the purchase of this property which 

would not enable the city to proceed with the purchase. 
3. Postpone the issue to future date. 
4. Take no action on the issue. 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends tha t the Council approve the purchase of the property at 
1204 West Second Street for $400,000 and pass a resolution authorizing the Mayor to 
sign the Agreement for Warranty Deed to complete the purchase. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Motion to approve the resolution authorizing the acquisition of the property at 1204 West 
Second Street, described as Fractional Lot 8 in Fractional Block 2, Spaulding and 
Gregg’s Addition and it’s Complements, to-wit: Fractional Lot 8 in Fractional Block 16, 
Arnold and Abbott’s Addition and Fractional Lot 8 in Fractional Block 2 in Arnold Place, 
all being additions to the City of Grand Island, Hall County, Nebraska. 
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